
 

Dear Legislative Committee: 

This vaccine mandate is government overreach…to force a vaccine on any individual is illegal.  To force 

vaccines on individuals in private businesses with over 100 employees, hospitals, long term care 

facilities, nursing homes…etc…is illegal.   

 

Our legislatures missed the boat when they did not stop the vaccine mandates on CHI and Sanford 

hospitals …look where our healthcare is now.  Let’s face it, our Sanford and CHI hospitals are 

struggling…they will not admit it of course, but not only are they understaffed, but so stressed out 

because of how this mandate has destroyed the best health care.   

I see where the Attorney General is finally moving forward with a lawsuit to stop the government 

overreach on private businesses…and it is going to get worse if we don’t fight back.   

I like the statement “The Biden administration’s overreaching mandate will only add to vaccine 

skepticism and resistance and exacerbate labor challenges while intruding on states’ rights and 

personal freedoms. The courts should immediately block this OSHA emergency rule and protect 

the freedom of private employers to make decisions on vaccinations that are right for them and 

their businesses.” 

Please help the people of ND and the United States of America.  We need to get our country 

back.   

 

Thanks for your time.   

 

Roberta Nagel 

7035 6th Ave SE 

Linton, ND   58552 

701-321-1110 

rynnagel@bektel.com  
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